
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

February 4, 2016 at 7:45am

Present:

Ellen Houpt

Michele Turner

Heather Nalls

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Jennifer Briggs

Tiffany Martin

Sterling Oliver

Kelly Dowdy

I. Meeting called to order at 7:47am (Ellen)
II. Minutes (Ellen)
· The January 7, 2016 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Report (Lindy)
· Bulletin Board:  No spending needs so budget to be released.
· Photography:  Discussion on storage needs for Drop Box account.  $10 / month to add space.  Instead just keep current year’s photos?
· Cultural Events:  Next event costs no money so investigating an additional event to spend remaining budget.
· Magazines / Agendas:  PTA to take over sales of magazines and agendas.  School to order and PTA pays so will need to roll over funds to next year.  Agenda is picked and magazines will be selected next week.
· Yearbooks:  PTA will no longer handle funds due to CMS existing policy.  PTA will organize and print only.
· PTA Copier:  Front office to organize disposal of PTA copier.  New policy on who can use school copier to print (school events / programs) vs. outside sources such as Kinkos (PTA events / programs).
· Beautification:  $600 leftover in budget.  May replace front mats.
· Yard Signs:  Looking into creating yard signs (Home of a Blue Ribbon Award Winner or similar) for BWE families.  Possibly fall under Spirit Wear and be a 5th grade fundraiser?  Test market in Montibello.  Michele Turner to lead.
· Lunch Monitor:    Investigating the possibility of hiring a 2nd lunch monitor position next year to alleviate teacher assistant’s duties.  See budget analysis.  Getting staffing info on 3rd party provider who would provide background check.  CMS funds one monitor.  Our policy to have 2 monitors at lunch.  Kelly to reach out other schools to see what they do / what their policies are.
· Refresher Packs:  All teachers to get reading strategies book that Cathy McCaskill has found plus $65 in receipts or package (items to be determined).
· Toys & Co.:  Will have spring school week.  Flyers to be printed and put in communication pockets.  Will also be in Timbertalk and e-blast.
· Box Tops Visa Gift Card:  Received $250 Visa gift card from Box Tops.  Will be used for Marquee Blue Ribbon award signage.
· Pay 4 School Stuff:  Jennifer Briggs met with representative to understand program and options for our school.  Tremendous potential.  Some schools use but CMS has different preferred vendor.  That vendor does not allow PTAs to use which is why we have not used.  Pay 4 School Stuff can be used across multiple schools / students although neither Carmel or South Meck uses currently.  If we are to adopt, would need Committee Head position to manage (names discussed).  Cost $99 to set up and then 3.75% and 16 cents / item or about 20 cents / $1.  Test market for school supply kits?  Vote taken:  YES.
IV. Principal’s Report (Kelly)
· Data Days:  Third round of Data Days coming up so will be using substitute monies.
· Insight Survey:  CMS led survey given to our teachers anonymously asking questions about our school.  Received positive Paidea comments.  Negative comments about compensation.  Overall, went up in satisfaction.
· Refresher Pack:  Need a few more inputs but have almost all teachers feedback on requests.
· Property Manager:  Property Manager coming today to walk the school property to talk about aesthetics and possible improvements:  painting, murals, cafeteria, PTA closet.  Looking for space to host small groups.  Repurpose center hallway upstairs?
· Teacher’s Lounge:  Met with designer, Noel Tenny to discuss needs / wants in teacher’s lounge.  Definitely want sink so checking on feasibility for plumbing line.  Several families interested in helping as well as several vendors.  Get rid of vending machines?  Kelly to speak to Arlene on current contract.
V. Vice President - Events Report (Michele)
· Boys Night Out:  May be difficult to find volunteers for each vendor at BNO event.
VI. Advocacy Report (Sterling)
· School Boundaries:  Article written for Timbertalk talking about CMS school board’s examination of school boundaries.  Also plan to advertise survey participation via Timbertalk, e-blast and Room Moms.  “Let your voice be heard!”  Short window for survey.  Ends 2/22.
VII. Nominating (Tiffany)
· Next Year’s Board:  Michele Turner, President; Heather Nalls, VP; Jayme Downey, VP; Secretary open; Jennifer Briggs, Treasurer; Audit open; Tiffany Martin, Nominating; Sterling Oliver, Advisor; Rett Liles, Advocacy.  Invest for Success:  Lindy Gignac & Suzi Purdy.  Summer Read-a-thon:  Erin Bates, Julie Bacon & Robin Eiden.  Further names / spots on Committee Heads discussed.
IX.  Meeting adjourned at 9:18am (Ellen)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


